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21st  September 2021 

Barham Primary School 

Dear Parent / Carer 

School based Vision and Hearing Screening Catch- Up Programme 

   

 

Vison and Hearing Screening is usually offered to children at age 4 – 5. Due to the Corona Virus 
Pandemic we were not able to offer Hearing and Vision screening in 2020/21, when your child would 
have been offered to be screened. We are now able to offer a catch- up programme for the children 
currently in Year 1. We are working in partnership with your child’s school. Vision and Hearing 
screening is very important, especially for learning and development. Vision and Hearing screening is 
part of the Healthy Child Programme offered by the School Nursing Service in Brent.  

We aim to avoid further delay, as it is it important that your child receives Vision and Hearing 
screening as soon as possible. Your child’s school will confirm the specific dates of the screening 
sessions for your child. 

The School Health Service are now using an electronic method of communication which is a faster, 
more efficient and a safer way to deliver your child's health information 
 
https://app.schoolscreener.com/Portal/#/Brent/p/Brh53/101515 
 
 
 
STEP 1: Please either register for an account if this is your first time using the Thomson  parent 
portal or login if you have already created an account. If this is your first time registering you will 
receive an email to confirm your account and set a password. 
STEP 2: Once you login you can read the information on this year's Vision & Hearing screening and 
submit the form so that you can receive your electronic results letters. You will have the opportunity 
to opt out of the Vision & Hearing Screening, in particular if your child is under professional care / 
wears glasses/ attends an eye clinic/ optician or wears hearing aids/ attends an audiology clinic, 
otherwise we will assume that you are happy for your child to be screened.   

Please submit the form within 2 weeks of receiving this link. 
 
At CLCH (Central London Community Healthcare) safety and wellbeing of both children and staff are 
of paramount importance. We have implemented COVID-19 safety measures including the use of 
PPE and thorough cleaning, following infection control procedures. 
 

All health-related information is kept confidential however, in some instances this may be shared on 
a need-to-know basis with other services including the school, to enable better support for your 
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child in school. The School Nurse will contact you to discuss the need to share other health-related 
information where relevant. 

Should you have any questions about the Hearing and Vision screening please contact us via the 
email address above and we will endeavour to respond to you within 48 hours. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Brent School Nursing Service 
 
We’re here for you 
Your CLCH Health Visiting and School Nursing Service in Brent is running a Monday – Friday,  9am-
5pm duty line for parents and young people to call for support and advice. 
Call us on: 0208 102 4900 
Email: Clcht.brentadminhub@nhs.net  
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